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Church Events 

¶ Nov 1 ï PW Bible Study 

¶ Nov 6 ï Time Change 

¶ Nov 7 ï Kidôs Klub 

¶ Nov 8 ï PW Bible Study 

¶ Nov 9 - Session 

¶ Nov 15  - PW Bible Study 

              And Lunch 

¶ Nov 17 ï Menôs Breakfast 

¶ Nov 18 ï PW Meeting 

¶ Nov 19 ï Momôs Day Out 

¶ Nov 21- Thanksgiving  

               Dinner 

¶ Nov 24 ï Thanksgiving  

                Worship 

¶ Nov 26 ï Office Closed 

¶ Nov 28 ï Hanging of the  

           Greens and Lunch 

 

Youôre Invited to... 

Bridgeport Presbyterian Churchôs 

Thanksgiving Dinner 

Sunday November 21
nd
 2010 at 5:00 pm 

Turkey and gravy will be provided 

Please sign-up for a potluck item to bring 

Beginning November 8
th

 

ñéalways giving thanks to God the Father at all times and 

for everything in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.ò 

Ephesians 5:20  

 
 



               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

    

  

At the request of the Outreach Committee, the 

Session has approved the collection of canned 

meat items on the second Sunday of the month 

to coincide with the 2 Cents a Meal Collection.  

This is strictly voluntary and is an effort to help 

the Shepherdôs Corner as canned meat items are 

the most expensive to provide.  The selections 

can be tuna, chicken, stew, etc.  Any canned 

meat item most folks would eat will be fine.  

There will be a bin in the Narthex for the 

collection.  The collection will start on 

November 14. 

   

DONATIONS FOR  SHEPHERDõS CORNER 

Come one, come all  

 

The Mathews family is requesting your 

participation/ presence in a ñbarn raisingò. 

We are going to start at daybreak and hoping 

you can join for part or the entire day. 

Renee` has told me it had to be up before 

winter and you all know how difficult a 

pregnant woman can become. Now the 

important stuff; WHEN: Nov 20th 8:00am 

to 6:00pm ï lunch will be provided and Iôll 

have beer available for after work. 

WHERE: RR 4 Box 318, Clarksburg, 

WVé.actually Wilsonburg on Gregory Run 

Road about İ mile past Wilsonburg 

Elementary School with the gravel driveway 

on the right.  Bring: appropriate clothing (it 

might be cold), İ inch socket set, work 

gloves and shoes that will get muddy. 

 

    Because of the Thanksgiving Holiday, the 

November Menôs' Breakfast will be held on 

the third Wednesday, November 17th, 

instead of the fourth Wednesday.  As 

always, the Group will meet in the back 

room of Eat 'n' Park Restaurant at 7:00 AM.  

The program will be on Shepherds' Corner, 

presented by Mary Ellen Depue or another 

staff member.  Our own Betty Jo Jones and 

Kathy Dodson are on the Board of Directors 

of Shepherds' Corner.   

Menôs Breakfast 

Itôs time once again to lace up your skates and 

join us for an afternoon of ice skating in 

Morgantown!  We will be leaving right after 

church on Sunday November 14 and be back to 

the church by 5pm.  We will be eating lunch 

beforehand.  Bring $15 and that will cover 

admission, rentals and lunch! We hope to see 

everyone there and remember friends are 

always welcome!!!  

 

Hey Youth Group!!!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

2   Gail Liebig 

3   Annabel Timms 

6   Patrick Aucremanne 

7   Lee Perry 

7   Brittney Hitt 

9   Alison Deem 

9   Lori Gray 

10   Erik Green 

13   Emily Arbogast 

13   Georgia Faith Mathews 

14   Stacey McMullen 

15   Lauren McCaugherty 

17   Laura Miller 

28   Sharon Montgomery 

29   Brittany Trippett 

 

 

 
 

Attention Kids 5 years old thru 5th grade!  Kids Klub 

will be meeting Sunday, November 7th at 3:00 pm. 

Join us at the church while we prepare crafts for the 

shut - ins and plan activities for the rest of the year!  
 

Notes: 
 

Information regarding the March 2011 

RHINO trip to New Orleans is now 

available on the table in front of the office: 

    application 

    health and liability form 

    frequently asked questions 

The Church Family collected $90.70 for 

UNICEF in the one-time collection on 

Sunday, October10.  This is the sixtieth 

year anniversary of UNICEF.  The money 

will sent for use of the children in the 

flooded areas of Pakistan. 

Please Signup for the Thanksgiving 

Dinner on the bulletin board. 
 



 

  From the Choir Director 
 
 When examining those people who have added to the wealth of sacred music, we often tend to overlook 

the ñseriousò music composers.  Many of them, out of necessity, wrote church music because it was part of their 

paying job and provided funds to write other forms of music.  Johann Sebastian Bach was undoubtedly the most 

prolific of the ñseriousò composers and left a legacy of music that few have ever come close to duplicating. 

 Born in 1685, Johann Sebastian Bach came from a long line of musicians, going back many generations.  

Around the age of ten, he was given his first instruction on keyboard from the Johann Pachelbel.  At the age of 

fifteen, he became a member of a boysô choir and by eighteen had secured his first position as a church organist.  

For the next forty-seven years, he held various church positions throughout Germany, composing numerous 

works yearly. 

  Known during his lifetime as primarily a harpsichordist, organist, and organ builder, his composing went 

greatly unnoticed, due to the opinion of most that he was old-fashioned.  However, Bach managed to merge 

musical styles from northern and southern Germany, as well as bringing in some influences from the music of 

both France and Italy.  However, it would be close to one hundred years before composers and musicians revived 

the music of Bach and gave it new life in the 19th century. 

 During his sixty-five years, Bach was known chiefly as a composer and performer of sacred music.  He 

composed over 300 sacred cantatas (only about half remain), 274 chorales and sacred songs, and 223 works for 

organ.  Hundreds of other secular pieces were written also, making Johann Sebastian Bach the greatest composer 

of all time. 

 Today, only the extremely large choirs will attempt to perform one of Bachôs cantatas, but his works for 

organ, flute, violin, and other solos instruments are often used as preludes or postludes during church services.   
 

Respectfully submitted,  Lynne A. Davis   Director of Music 

Worship 

 November 7 Dedication Sunday     A celebration of the gifts we have received from God as we 

dedicate our pledge ñto return to God a portion of all that we have been givenò 
 

November 21 Thanksgiving Sunday  We will celebrate together the gifts that we have received 

this past year. 
 

November 24 Thanksgiving Service 7:00 pm  This yearôs Thanksgiving service will be held at 

the Fellowship Bible Church on Rt. 58 as you make the turn by Hinkle and Deegan lakes.  I will 

be participating in this service, come and give thanks to God for our many blessings.  A 

collection of food and money will be taken for Shepherdôs corner.  
  

November 28 Hanging of the Greens Worship Service  As we begin the Christian Year, we 

also celebrate the Holy Season known as Advent. It is a time when we prepare ourselves for the 

coming of our Messiah. Advent means ñComingò. We celebrate these days of Advent in 

expectation and preparation for Christôs arrival. We will begin our preparation in worship through 

scripture, readings, the bringing in of decorations and the singing of Advent Carols. 

Advent makes innkeepers out of all of us, asking each of us to make room for the arrival of 

Christ the King. Let us, prepare Him room in our hearts, our lives, and our homes! 

 



 

 

   NOVEMBER 7 

HABAKKUK - Chapters 1- 3 

Habakkuk was a man who sought answers to some difficult questions about the world he saw dying.  He 

boldly and confidently took his complaint to God and God answered with proof and predictions.  The 

questions and answers are recorded in this book which was probably written between 612 and 589 B.C. 

ZEPHANIAH - Chapters 1- 3 

Zephaniah was a contemporary of Jeremiah and was to deliver yet another message of certain judgment and 

punishment for all who defy the Lord.  In this case Godôs wrath would sweep away everything in the land 

and destroy it.  But there is hope in the midst of this terrible pronouncement.  This book was written near the 

end of Zephaniahôs ministry 640-621 B.C.  

HAGGAI - Chapters 1-2 

This book is about the second call to rebuild the Temple in Jerusalem.  In 586 B.C. the Temple was 

destroyed but in 538 B.C. the king decreed that the Jews could return to Jerusalem to rebuild the Temple.  

But they forgot their purpose and lost their priorities as opposition and apathy brought the work to a 

standstill.  Godôs message through his servant Haggai becomes the catalyst for finishing the work. This 

book was written around 520 B.C.  

NOVEMBER 14 

ZECHARIAH - Chapters 1-14 

Zechariah like Haggai encouraged the people to finish rebuilding the Temple but his message went far 

beyond this he told of the Messiah.  This is one of the most important prophetic books giving clear 

messianic references.  As we study his prophecy we will see details of Christôs life that was written 500 

years before their fulfillment.  Chapters 1-8 were written around 520-518 B.C. and Chapters 9-14 were 

written around 480 B.C. 

NOVEMBER 21 

MALICHI - Chapters 1-4 

The relationship between God and his people is shattered but the breach is not irreparable: all hope is not      

lost. God can heal and mend and reweave the fabric.  Forgiveness is available.  And that is grace.  This is 

the message of Malichi.  This book forms the bridge between the Old Testament and the New Testament.  It 

was written around 430 B.C.   

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL - The Bible - Search and Discovery Schedule 

 

Dinner for Eight 

Congregational Life Committee's 2010 - 2011 "Dinner For Eight" program got under 

way at the church with a bang Sunday evening, October 24 at 5:30.  Over twenty of our 

good members kicked off the season with their first organizational dinner all together in 

Fellowship Hall. Three Dinner Groups were formed by pulling names from a 

bowl.  Then these folks joined their dinner partners at three tables, and the eating 

began!  A delicious Lasagna dinner was served buffet style, along with salad, bread, 

dessert, and drinks.  Group discussions were held to begin planning November's 

dinners, which could be in homes, restaurants, or at the church.  There's plenty of 

room left for the fourth, fifth, and sixth Groups to form up, so collect your appetites and 

get on the phone or email and join the fun! 
 



 

 
 

Who is My Neighbor?      November 7, 14, Fellowship Hall 
 

The international boundary that separates the United States and Mexico runs for nearly two 

thousand miles, from the Gulf of Mexico to the Pacific Ocean. It is a place of contrast that 

traverses a geography of beauty and violence, wealth and poverty, hope and despair. For 

generations, it has been among the most frequently crossed borders in the world. In recent years, in 

an effort to stem the tide of border crossings, the U.S.-Mexico border has also become among the 

most militarized borders in the world, with nearly seven hundred miles of steel fencing and high-

tech monitoring systems, and thousands of armed federal agents patrolling the border. 

As Christians join the broader American conversation about immigration, it is important for us to 

understand how immigration and a concern for the well-being of migrants--"aliens" and 

"strangers"--is deeply embedded in the history of the Christian Church, and woven into the very 

fabric of Scripture. 

The Meaning of Thanksgiving?    November 21, Fellowship Hall 
 

How will you spend this Thanksgiving? In a traditional way? What does that mean, and where did 

that tradition come from? Do we celebrate Thanksgiving as it was first celebrated? Do we even 

know how it was first celebrated? This one-session study tells the history of Thanksgiving and 

reflects on how Christians celebrate it in both traditional and alternative ways in order to show 

gratitude for all we've been given. Participants are encouraged to acknowledge the painful early 

history of this country lived by indigenous peoples and reflect on how they will celebrate the 

holiday this year 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friend in Christ, 
 

Every time our congregation receives the Lordôs Supper, there is opportunity to remember other 

Christians around the world who are also receiving these gifts of God. But we make a special point 

of remembering our unity with Christians worldwide on World Communion Sunday, the first 

Sunday in October. It is a day to be mindful of the love of Christ, who draws us all together despite 

our many differences. 

Adult Education 

Book Sale Proceeds.  The combination book - basket - baked goods - hot dog sale held August 27-28 
netted $1,566.90.  Many thanks go to all who participated in any way.  The feedback from customers was 
that this was the best organized book sale they had experienced.  Kudos also to PW for the popular hot 
dog luncheonette.  Many folks came back the second day just to eat. 
  
Year of Dental Health.  Dental supplies estimated at over $200.00 were received from 
other congregations in Quadrant Two of Presbytery, with additional supplies from the First Presbyterian 
Church of Clarksburg.  Contributions totaled over 150 toothbrushes, 50 tubes of toothpaste, and other 
dental supplies for our personal care kits, provided to at-risk children in Harrison County and nearby 
areas. 
  
SEMC 2011 Grant.  A grant of $3,000 for next year for the Children's Health Pantry has been approved 
by the Social & Ecumenical Ministries Committee of the WV Presbytery.  This is the fourth grant approved 
by SEMC for the pantry since 2008. 
  
Distributions.  As of September 30, 2010, this year the pantry has provided 803 kits and 133 new books 
to needy children, through social service agencies working with those children.  Eighteen new duffel 
bags for teens going into foster care have been provided through Department of Health and Human 
Resources workers. 
 

Childrenôs Health Pantry Notes 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEWS FROM PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

Nineteen women gathered on Saturday, October 2, for a retreat day filled with laughter, fellowship, good food 

and worship.  The highlight of the day was the workshop led by Pastor Robin; the women made beautiful beaded 

bracelets that depict creation and the story of our Savior, Jesus Christ.  Robin explained the meaning of each 

bead through scripture, music and commentary.  The day concluded with the assembling of 36 school kits that 

will be distributed to needy children through the Church World Service agency.  28 winter fleece scarves were 

completed and have been donated to the Clarksburg Mission; the scarves will be given to children and adults in 

the coming winter months.  Also completed were 18 prayer shawls which will be delivered to members and 

friends of our congregation who are in need of cheer and some TLC. 
 

The Revelation Bible Study held on Monday mornings at 10 AM and led by Beth McCaugherty has been very 

well received.  Much new insight and knowledge has been gained.  It is not too late to join the 15 or so women 

who gather for the study, fellowship and prayer.  After the last session on November 15, those in attendance will 

enjoy a light lunch together in the fellowship hall. 
 

Plan to attend the business meeting on November 18 at 6:30 PM.  The theme is ñGrandmaôs Aprons.ò  Teri 

Laurent will share her wonderful collection of aprons.  Each woman attending will also be a part of the eveningôs 

program.  Please bring something to share that represents a woman (grandmother, mother, sister, aunt, friend, 

etc.) that has had a strong influence in your life.  Items could be an apron, a picture, a book, a poem, an article of 

clothing besides an apron, a Bible or devotional book; the possibilities are endless.  If you prefer, you may 

research information about aprons and then present the facts that you have gathered.  Old fashioned desserts 

will be served, so eat a light dinner before you come.  
 

The Thank Offering will be collected.  The 2009 PC (USA) Thank Offering totaled $870,058; those monies were 

used to fund 31 projects that deal with issues of health, domestic violence, homelessness, child services and 

education and injustice. The goal for 2010 is $1 million.  The new projects will be chosen in February after all 

monies and proposals are submitted. 

 Election of officers for 2010 will also be held.  The slate of officers is as follows: 

  Moderator   Sue Davis 

   AM Circle Leader  Beth McCaugherty 

  Treasurer   Erma Reel 

  Secretary   Teri Laurent 

  Historian   Penny Ranson 

  Nominating Committee Kathy Dodson 

      Betty Jo Jones 

      Jessica Leech 

Thank you to the 2009 nominating committee; those women are Nancy Atkinson, Rita Friebel and Jody Tetrick. 
 

Our Christmas Gathering is scheduled for Thursday, December 16 at 6:30 PM.  Mark your calendars for this 

event which will take place at the church and will be a potluck dinner.  More information will be made available 

closer to the date. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

TREASURERôS REPORT 
 

GENERAL BUDGET  
 

Identified receipts for the month of September were $9,000, versus a budgeted amount of $11,000, while the year 

to date amounts is $109,000 and $100,000 respectfully.  This variance is the result of the booking in 2010 of 

prepaid giving that was received in 2009 and members paying their pledges in a lump sum.  When this is 

considered, the giving exceeds expected levels by $5,000.   
 

Expenses for the month were at budgeted levels, and year to date amounts were favorable by $2,500.  It is hoped 

that expenditures will be at budgeted levels for the remainder of the year. 

 

BUILDING IMPROVEMENT FUND  
 

In 2004, the church decided to do a building enlargement and kitchen remodeling project that cost in excess of 

$300,000.   Payment was supported by a three year pledge drive from the congregation, transfer of funds from 

our major maintenance investment fund, and a note at the bank of $85,000.  Session decided, in 2007, that rather 

than have an additional fund drive to pay off the note, we would encourage members to give periodically to cover 

the principal amount of the monthly payments, and pay the interest portion of the payments from the general 

budget.  Currently, the note balance is $40,631.  The monthly principal payments are $217.  The fund from which 

we make these payments has a balance of $1,089.   
 

Thanks to you who are making contributions to the building fund a part of your giving. 
 

Charlie Burkhammer 

Treasurer 

MOMôS DAY OUT 
 

 The next Momôs Day Out is scheduled for Friday, November 19.  The fun begins at 10 

AM.  Infants, toddlers and preschoolers enjoy playing, creating crafts and hearing Bible stories 

under the supervision of caring adults.  Lunch is provided, and activities conclude at 12:30 PM.  

Invite your friends and neighbors to participate in this program as well.  Reservations are due to 

Betty Jo Jones (842-2669) or Sue Davis (842-6532) by Wednesday, November 17. 

 

 To give Mom and Dad some time to shop for Christmas or just some time to relax 

together, we will sponsor a Parentôs Night Out on Friday, December 17.  The fun begins at 6 

PM with dinner provided for the children aged infant through 10 years.  Activities include 

playtime, crafts, stories, snacks and movies.  The evening concludes at 9:30 PM.  Put the date on 

your calendar; more details will come as the date draws near. 

 

 For your information, the adults who are providing the child care have been screened 

through background checks processed through the WV Presbytery office. 

 



 

 

  

I Donôt Need a Stephen Ministry Because...  
 

 ñI have a supportive family.ò 

Often we hesitate to openly share with our loved ones because we donôt want to hurt or burden 

them. They may be part of or share our present trial. We need a non-involved listener. 

ñI would rather go directly to my pastor.ò 

Our pastor is a wonderful dedicated person. However, she may not be available for frequent or 

unscheduled visits. She is the first contact and will help you decide if a Stephen Minister would 

be appropriate. 

ñI have close, dependable friends.ò 

Even our best intended friends may grow weary of our need to go over and over our concerns. 

A Stephen Minister recognizes this need and is patient. 

ñI certainly wouldnôt want the congregation to be aware of my personal trials.ò 

Stephen Ministers are trained to respect confidentiality. The Stephen Leader and your caregiver 

will be the only ones knowing of this relationship. 

ñThis is just too embarrassing to share with anyone.ò 

A Stephen Minister is trained to be truly non-judgmental. 

ñI am ashamed to be so weak.ò 

A Stephen Minister will walk alongside you for as long as needed. Contact Pastor Robin if  

youôd like to learn more about Stephen Ministry for yourself or loved ones. 

Bear one anotherôs burdens, and so fulfill the law of Christ. ð Galatians 6:2 
 

  

Youth at Humane Society Pumpkin Carving Time for our Youth 
 

 



  

 

 

 

Worship with Presbyterian Women 

Stewardship Campaign 

Presbyterian Women Sharing  

Making Bracelets at PW 



 

 

  


